
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

26 August 2024 

Excellency, 

I have the honour to refer to General Assembly resolution 77/335, entitled “Revitalization 

of the work of the General Assembly”, in which the Assembly, inter alia, 

“Underline[d] the continued need to foster interaction between the General 

Assembly and the Security Council, in accordance with their respective mandates, and the 

necessity for greater access by Member States to practical information and institutional 

memory, and request[ed] the President of the General Assembly, with the support of the 

Secretariat and other relevant United Nations entities, to consider providing, within 

existing resources, a digital handbook or accessible outlines on past practices, data and 

recommendations for the fulfilment of the functions and powers of the General Assembly 

as outlined in Chapter IV of the Charter.” 

In this regard, I have the honour to invite you to the launch of “Assembly for Peace: A 

Digital Handbook on the UN General Assembly’s Past Practice on Peace and Security”, to 

be held at 1:15 p.m., on Thursday, 5 September 2024, in the Economic and Social Council 

Chamber, United Nations Headquarters, New York. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 
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Dennis Francis 
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